THIS IS A DECISION PAPER:

TO:

Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM: 
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

DATE:
August 6, 2007

TOPIC:
Amending Policy 9.12 (Admissions and Attendance)

DISCUSSION:

Under the current policy, any student whose parents move onto Ft. Knox Military Installation must enroll their child into the DOD system.  The policy is in effect if the student/parent moves on post during the first semester.  A student(s) may continue to be enrolled in a Hardin County School for the remainder of the semester if they move during the second semester, and then enroll on post the following school year.  A student may also remain for their senior year if they move prior to graduation of their senior year or during the summer of their junior year as long as parents can transport and it is no cost to the Hardin County Board of Education.  Ft. Knox has a similar policy concerning students that move off of post.  Their policy will allow for “rising seniors” (juniors) to remain in the DOD system continuing through their senior year in order to graduate with their peers.  Amending Policy 9.12 to allow qualified juniors to continue their enrollment in the local high school once the parent moves on post will align our policy to Ft. Knox and DOD policy.

RECOMMENDATION:

I recommend that Policy 9.12 be amended to read that “qualified juniors and seniors” may remain at the local high school if parents move on post as long as it will be at no cost to the Hardin County Board of Education.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:

I move that Policy 9.12 be amended to read that “qualified juniors and seniors” may remain at the local high school if parents move on post as long as it will be at no cost to the Hardin County Board of Education.       

